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TO:    Communications  Chair 
FROM:  Ethel Jack, Diocesan Chair of Communications 
RE:    Communique # 1, August 30, 2021 
 
 
The new National Chair of Communications is Betty Collineri, who invites questions, 
concerns or just conversation.  Do not hesitate to contact her. 
 
The Fall issue of the Canadian League will be online only, on a trial basis due to rising 
costs.  An Opinion Survey will be distributed in the fall.  Please encourage members to 
respond. 
 
We are encouraged to be Ambassadors of good communication and keep our lines open, 
ready to engage with each other.  It is vital for effective communication that all parties be 
in possession of all pertinent facts. 
 
If you have anything you wish to be posted on the League’s social media account, please 
forward to the National Office & Betty Collineri. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ethel Jack 


